
February 9, 2015 

To:  Members of the Business and Labor Committee 

From:  Aubrey Mancuso, Policy Coordinator 

Re: Support for LB 627 

Voices for Children supports LB 627 because it is ensures that our laws are consistent 
with the Nebraska values of both family and hard work by ensuring that working 
women can help maintain the financial security of their families while pregnant.  
Nebraska has high overall employment rates and high numbers of women in the 
workforce.  Approximately 71 percent of women who give birth in Nebraska in a 
given year are working.1     

In many cases, women today are the primary earners in their household or 
significantly contributing to family income.  In 2010, about two-thirds of mothers 
were the primary or co-breadwinners for their family.2  When job related 
accommodations aren’t made for pregnancy, it can put families in an economically 
vulnerable situation at a time when their household expenses are about to increase.  
According to the USDA, a U.S. family will spend an average of about $12,000 on a 
baby during his or her first year of life.3  

When a family’s financial stability is compromised because of pregnancy, it can 
increase the likelihood of needing to rely on public assistance programs.  This was 
the case for a Nebraska worker who has given permission for her story to be shared 
anonymously here today.  In 2013, a woman was hired to work for a health care 
organization in a position that was initially described primarily as an office job with 
the occasional need to provide assistance to home care workers.  She was pregnant 
at the time she was hired.   As her job progressed, her employer asked her to take on 
home care as her main responsibility, which required more lifting.  The lifting gave 
her ligament pain and cramping. When her doctor instructed her not to lift more 
than 25 pounds for the remainder of her pregnancy, her employer told her that she 
was too much of a liability to continue working and forced her onto short-term 
disability. Eventually, she was left with no pay and no benefits and had to apply for 
Medicaid to cover health expenses for the rest of her pregnancy and birth. 

Many accommodations required for pregnancy are of minimal cost to the employer 
and since pregnancy is always a temporary condition, there can be benefits to both 
the employee and employer in being able to retain the worker in the long term.  In 
addition, pregnant workers represent only a small portion of the workforce at any 
given time and so the impact of making accommodations for this populations are 
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unlikely to be significant.  Pregnant workers comprise only about 1.8% of the overall 
Nebraska workforce in a given year.4  

LB 627 is a policy that supports both work and family and we urge the committee to 
advance this bill.  Thank you.  
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